
Visit China June 2025: Goforth China Tour! 

See what the Lord is doing in China!
Scan the above code with your smartphone to request
information about coming to China in June 2025, and
seeing firsthand the need in this great country!

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

Praise the Lord with us! My friend Christopher messaged me shortly after a one-on-one Bible study we had
last week to tell me that he has placed his faith in Christ. “I do believe in Jesus, I love Jesus, He is our Lord…I
trust Him to teach me and lead me through much!” Hallelujah! The Lord is good and is faithful to save those
that put their trust in Him. I have requested prayer for Christopher’s salvation in our last two prayer letters,
and it is thrilling to share how the Lord has answered our prayers!

Pray for Christopher. Pray for his new faith in Jesus. Pray for his walk with the Lord. Pray for his growth in
Christ. It has been exciting to watch him grow in his understanding of the gospel over the last couple of
months, and we are thrilled to have this new brother in the Lord. For the last few weeks, Christopher has met
with me anywhere between two and four times a week to study Scripture and ask questions. As a Chinese high
school student, Christopher is navigating scheduling times to study the Bible among mandatory evening
study halls and full class schedules every other weekend. It is humbling to see him prioritize the study of God’s
Word as he has despite the huge time commitment that high school is for modern Chinese. Pray that the Lord
would continue to make ways for him to come to church and hear the preaching and teaching of God’s Word.
Pray that his zeal and love for Christ would grow!

In the week leading up to Christmas we had two special Christmas services at Hope. Each was well attended,
and there were three or four who during those services heard the gospel for the first time. Please continue to
pray for friends Abby, Jerry, Zeyu, and Darren. Pray that the Lord would save them! Pray as well for the
salvation of a father named Jimmy and his son Tim who have joined us on Thursday evenings twice over the
course of the last month. A highschool student named Eric has now come twice as well. Pray for these friends
to trust Christ!

Friends, thank you all for your faithful prayers for the ministry here in Suzhou, China! We wouldn’t be able
to serve here without your continued partnership and prayer support. Christopher’s salvation is a direct
result of your commitment to worldwide missions. His faith is fruit to your account! Most of our many
friends who have recently been able to hear the gospel of Jesus Christ wouldn’t have heard if it weren’t for your
partnership and prayers! Thank you all for praying for the salvation of Christopher and many others here.
Christ is worthy!

City of the Month: Guangzhou 
Population 25 million

Pray for Laborers!

Praises & Prayer Requests 
 

Praise - Christopher has placed his faith in Jesus Christ! 
Praise - the Lord blessed our Christmas outreaches.
Pray for English outreaches and other opportunities to
minister the gospel to college students and young
professionals.
Pray that the Lord would bless Hope Baptist Church.
Pray for the salvation of Abby, Jerry, Zeyu, Darren, Jimmy,
Tim, and Eric.
Pray for the 2025 Goforth China Tour.
Pray that the Lord would raise up and send forth more
laborers into His harvest field.
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January 2025 Prayer Letter

Christopher (on my left) has
recently trusted Christ!

Scan to subscribe to 
“China’s Multitudes”,
our team newsletter!


